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At approximately 09:30 on 21 April 1973 while birding near the Bodie Island 
lighthouse I heard what sounded like the call of a Pileated Woodpecker (Dryocopus 
pileatus). Within a few seconds the woodpecker flew from a nearby stand of pines and 



came within 40 yards of me as it flew away. A quick look through 7X binoculars 
confirmed all field marks of the Pileated Woodpecker. This sighting appears to be the 
first for this species from the heavily birded Bodie Island-Pea Island section of the North 
Carolina coast. It is noteworthy because the surrounding area is apparently almost 
completely unsuitable for the Pileated, consisting only of dune vegetation, marshes, and 
maritime shrub thickets. The Pileated flew from an acre-sized plot of small to 
medium-sized planted pines which is surrounded by younger planted pines and shrubs. 

The Pileated Woodpecker has been reported previously from Wanchese, N.C., on 
Roanoke Island, approximately 4 miles away across Roanoke Sound and also at Kitty 
Hawk, 18 miles to the north. Both of these sites have better habitat for this woodpecker. 
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